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PRESS RELEASE 

 
The Northern Arizona Consolidated Fire District #1 received a report of a wildfire near 

Northfield Ave. and Roosevelt at 1450 hours on Tuesday 8/8/17. The district responded 

with the Fire Chief and two engine companies with a total of eight (8) personnel. 

Firefighters arrived to find a shed attached to an unoccupied, single-wide mobile home 

involved in fire with nearby vegetation and trash burning. The fire was quickly controlled 

thanks to the quick action of neighbors and responding firefighters. Cause of the fire was 

determined suspicious with evidence located on scene indicating that this fire was 

intentionally set. The MCSO was contacted to assist in the investigation. Witnesses 

identified two suspects who were detained, questioned, and released by MCSO. No 

injuries were reported and damage to the structure was minimal. 

 

“I would like to thank the neighbors for their quick action in suppressing the fire and 

identifying potential suspects. The public is reminded that there is a current $13,000 

reward available for information leading to the arrest and conviction of the arsonists in 

our community.” (Eder, 8/17) 

 

Anyone with information on this, or similar fires which recently occurred in the area are 

requested to contact NACFD#1 at (928)757-3151.  

 

For additional information, please feel free to contact me. 

 

Dr. Wayne L. Eder* 
Dr. Wayne L. Eder, MFI, EFO, DBA 

Interim Fire Chief 

Northern Arizona Consolidated Fire District #1                                             

2470 Butler Ave. 

Kingman, AZ 86409 

(928)757-3151 
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*Electronic Signature Provided 



 
 

 

 


